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Weekly update on work at Newcastle East Public School 

To keep the community informed during ongoing construction and remediation work, we will produce weekly 
updates in the lead up to completion of work.    

Work between Monday 16 March and Sunday 22 March 2020 

New Building (Building E) 

Works identified in last week’s notification are ongoing and include landscaping around the new building, service 
works and rectifying defects. A new contractor has also been engaged to finish all testing and commissioning for 
the new lift. Once complete, the contractor will certify the lift in accordance with SafeWork NSW requirements for 
it to be used safely by the school community.   

Heritage building 

The ongoing works include refurbishment of the administration area and classrooms, and replacement of the roof 
tiles. Next week we will: 

• Continue installing the slate on remaining sections of the roof 
• Install gutters and downpipes and continue gable and eave restoration  
• Continue refurbishing inside the building where the new slate tiles have been installed. 

Work hours are 7:00am to 5:00pm Monday to Saturday and 8:00am to 4:00pm on Sundays.  

Work from Monday to Saturday will include carpentry and internal and external roofing work. Work on a Sunday 
will be restricted to quieter activities and noise will be kept to a minimum. 

Playground remediation 

As advised last week we are working to finalise the design of the playground which will take up to three weeks to 
complete. An update of the new design will be provided at the upcoming P&C meeting next week (week 8).  This 
update will also be shared in next week’s notification.  

The playground will remain fenced off until all works are complete. Daily air monitoring will continue.   

Keeping you updated 

Thank you for your understanding during this important work. We will continue to provide weekly updates to the 
school community. We welcome any enquiries regarding work at Newcastle East Public School.  

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 


